
Bernie 
 
Further to my e-mail to you of 21 September enclosing correspondence from Dr 
Michael McBride, CMO to Sir Andrew Dillon, Chief executive of NICE, for the 
information of the Inquiry, I now attach herewith reply received from Sir Dillon 
along with further correspondence sent by CMO to Sir Bruce Keogh.  
 
Should you require anything further please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Regards 
 
Catherine 
 
 
 
 
 

E-mail Message

From: Rodgers, Catherine [EX:/O=NIGOV/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE 
GROUP (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=

To: Conlon, Bernie (IHRD) [EX:/O=NIGOV/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE 
GROUP (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=

Cc:
Sent: 17/10/2011 at 16:55
Received: 17/10/2011 at 16:55
Subject: FW: Letter from Dr Michael McBride obo UK CMOs

Attachments: Letter to Sir Bruce Keogh - IV Fluids in Children.pdf
MM 0235 2011 - Sir Andrew Dillon - Intravenous fluids in children.PDF
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From the Chief Medical Officer 
Dr Michael McBride 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Professor Sir Bruce Keogh 
NHS Medical Director 
Room 504 
Richmond House 
79 Whitehall 
London 
SW1A 2NS  

Castle Buildings 
Stormont Estate 
Belfast BT4 3SQ 
Tel:    
Fax:   
Email:michael.mcbride  
 

Your Ref: 
Our Ref:  
Date:        7 October 2011 

 
Dear Sir Bruce, 
 
INTRAVENOUS FLUIDS IN CHILDREN 

 
I wrote recently to Sir Andrew Dillon on behalf of the four UK CMOs regarding the issue of 
national guidance for intravenous fluids in children, asking that this topic be considered 
through an appropriate topic selection process. A copy of my letter, setting out the rationale 
for this support, is appended. 
 
Sir Andrew has replied to my letter, advising that the National Quality Board (NQB) will be 
meeting shortly to consider the results of the consultation on the proposed library of NICE 
quality standards, which does include this topic.  He has undertaken to make the Board 
aware of the Chief Medical Officers’ views on the topic and suggested that I contact you 
directly in your capacity as co-chair of the NQB. 
 
On behalf of the UK CMOs and because of the benefits of up-to-date national guidance on 
this important topic, I would ask the NQB to consider the development of a quality standard 
and clinical guideline on intravenous fluid management in children. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

DR MICHAEL McBRIDE 

Chief Medical Officer 
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